


   
 

   
 

- If the Department of Commerce decides that a Building Chips in America Act exemption applies to the Micron project, USACE 
will either re-assume lead agency status or work alongside the Department of Commerce as joint lead agencies to complete the 
EIS.  

- In addition to the construction of the main campus there are several off-site improvements proposed to support the site, 
including water infrastructure, natural gas lines and electrical transmission lines. Transportation upgrades are also planned for 
the nearby I-81 highway and will be evaluated by the FHWA.   

ONGOING/UPCOMING REVIEWS FOR FY2024: 

- The USACE public notice for the CWA 404 permit was posted by the Corps on May 30, 2024, and the comment deadline was  
extended to July 31, 2024. EPA issued detailed comments on July 30, 2024, and issued a follow up letter on August 22, 2024, 
stating that the project will result in substantial and unacceptable impacts to aquatic resources of national importance as it is 
not in compliance with the CWA 404(b)(1) Guidelines. In our letters, EPA made several recommendations regarding lack of 
information on avoidance, minimization, and compensation for impacts to waters of the United States and is currently 
participating in interagency meetings with Micron and USACE to ensure CWA 404 compliance. EPA will continue to provide 
feedback as information regarding the project becomes available.  

- As of October 18, 2024, EPA has reviewed three administrative draft chapters of the EIS and will continue to provide feedback 
on early chapters of the EIS as they are provided by the lead agency.  

KEY EXTERNAL STAKEHOLDERS: 

☐ Congress ☒ Industry  ☒States ☒ Tribes ☐ Media ☒ Other Federal Agency 
☐ NGO  ☒ Local Governments  ☒ Public 

MOVING FORWARD:  

- EPA will continue to coordinate with other federal agencies and NYS as the project progresses.  


